

Jack and Jonnie Hunt SERVING WITH. Mission Aeroservices

WORLD WIDE NEW TESTAMENT BAPTIST MISSIONS

100 Canaan Lane New Bern, NC 28562-3713 missionaero7@yahoo.com



August - October 2009

Dear Co-Laborers in Christ,

Beautiful Fall Greetings from Mission Aeroservices in Jesus Name!

"For I know that my redeemer liveth, and that He shall stand at the latter day upon the earth." Job19:25

Aren't you glad that as Job realized, we too can have the same wonderful assurance in the reality of a living Redeemer. As you know, a redeemer is one that "buys back". We were a slave in the prison house of sin, and without hope. Silver and gold was of no value to redeem us. We were purchased by our Redeemer at great cost with His own precious blood, the only commodity in the universe that could pay our sin debt and set us free! Oh, let's rejoice in that, and share it openly with those still languishing in the prison house of sin!

I was off to Oshkosh, Wisconsin on Wednesday, July 26th, to attend the "Meeting in the Air 2009" missionary aviation conference held annually at Wyldewood Baptist Church. Pastor Randy King, church staff, and the folks that minister with Wings as Eagles always go overboard to see that the missionary aviation conference, and the following Flight Camp are a huge success. We had a great conference with great preaching and great fellowship! On the following Monday morning we began Flight Camp 2009 with 13 young men that are seeking the Lord's leading and direction for their lives, and taking a look at missionary aviation. Seven of the thirteen guys plan to come back next year. They are already looking forward to that... and I also am anticipating the eighth annual flight camp next year. We have afternoon missions classes and chapel, followed by an evening service. It is a tiring time, but my, what a challenging and uplifting spiritual time. Imagine these young men with no cell phones, I-pods, Gameboys, or TV for almost a week!

<OVER PLEASE >

"reaching the world through missionary aviation . . . "

- > Missionary Richard Badgett, South Africa, was here the second week of August for three intense days of refresher flight training to be re-certified for visual (VFR) and instrument (IFR) flight rules. He received his Instrument rating here just over two years ago. We had a great time of fellowship, flight training, and accomplished both sign-offs.
- > I have been assisting Missionary Matt Allen in the evaluation, equipment list, and outfitting of a Cessna Turbo 206 to purchase for the mission field in Papua New Guinea.
- > Seth Canady and Steve Hunt are continuing flight training, and should finish their respective courses in about three weeks. Please pray for these two men as there is much to learn, and many important decisions to be made as the Lord leads them. That in itself is really keeping me busy, but what a privilege to help prepare them for the mission field!
- > No doubt that summer time is a very busy time with cutting grass and trimming almost forty acres, road up-keep, maintaining the tractor, bush-hog, and finish mower... not counting trimmers, chainsaws, blowers, riding mowers, edgers, etc. Did I mention three aircraft and honey-dos? Well, now that Fall is in the air the bulk of facility maintenance will shift to road upkeep.
- > Missionary Bob Vallier was here in October for re-current flight training to accomplish his FAA Flight Review, required every two years. It is a blessing to have his Cessna 150 available for flight training here. Incidentally, it was totally rebuilt here a few years ago.

We so thank you for upholding us in prayer, faithfully supporting us and Mission Aero, thereby allowing us to go to be home-base for fundamental missionary aviation! We look forward to serving our precious Savior until the shout! A "plain-air ride" surely beats any "airplane ride"!!!

Let's pray much for our beloved United States as we most surely have already seen the beginning of God's judgment. America desperately needs redemption! How surely we need a great revival to sweep our land!

Keep Looking Up!

Sincerely yours, securely His,

"your missionaries to the uttermost parts...